
Sept. 2016 

 Letter from the Principal 

Dear Whiteaker Parents and Students, 

As principal of Whiteaker Middle School, it is my pleasure to welcome everyone back for another great year at 

Whiteaker.  We are excited to have students back in our classrooms and hallways filled with energy and enthusiasm 

for learning.  It is our mission to help every student feel welcomed, connected, and part of the Whiteaker 

family.  Additionally, we strive to challenge each student to grow in his or her academic abilities and be ready for high 

school and beyond.   

First, I want to invite all students and parents to our fall Open House.  This is a great way to connect with your 

studentΩs teachers and visit classrooms.  This year our Open House will be September 13th from 6:00 - 7:00 p.m.  Our 

dedicated and friendly staff will be here for you to meet, and information will be available about after school 

programs, athletics, and extra-curricular activities.  Our school store will be open to purchase school supplies/snacks, 

and the proceeds support student activities.  

I want to encourage everyone, parents and students alike, to be active participants in the learning and extra-curricular 

activities at Whiteaker.  Our website has great information about the school and our after-school programs.  Some 

exciting student activities at Whiteaker include athletics, Enrichment Academy, before and after school activities, 

assemblies, and dances.  Parent volunteers are always welcome.  Parents can volunteer in Site Council, Mom and Dad 

Squad, for special events, and even support students in the classroom.  

The staff at Whiteaker is second to none!  They are amazing individuals who care deeply about the success of every 

student academically, socially, and emotionally.  Effective communication between parents and teachers is extremely 

important for students.  We encourage you to regularly check ParentVUE and interact with your studentΩs teachers via 

email or by phone. 

IΩm honored to lead a dedicated staff and school community as we continue to focus on providing a positive learning 

environment that all students can thrive in and show academic growth from year to year.  Equally, I look forward to 

working with you and feel privileged to be a part of this supportive community.  If you have any questions, please do 

not hesitate to call our office at (503) 399-3224 between the hours of 7:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.  

Once again, welcome back.  LetΩs make this another great year at Whiteaker together!  

 

Sincerely, 

  

Julia DeWitt, Principal 

 



1st Day of School for 6th Grade:  Tuesday, September 6th 

1st Day of School for 7th & 8th Grade: Wednesday, September 7th 

School Hours: 7:55 a.m. - 2:35 p.m. 
Students may enter the building by using the west side doors closest to the cafeteria starting at 7:15 a.m.  Students will 
be allowed to wait in the cafeteria until 7:30 a.m. when the building and halls are open. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

WHITEAKER ATHLETICS:   
Fall Sports: сǘƘ Σ тǘƘΣ уǘƘ Σ DǊŀŘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ό.ƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ DƛǊƭǎύ - tǊŀŎǝŎŜ {ǘŀǊǘǎ фκмнκмс 
        уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ ±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ όDƛǊƭǎύ - tǊŀŎǝŎŜ {ǘŀǊǘǎ фκмнκмс 
       уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ό±ŀǊǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ WǳƴƛƻǊ ±ŀǊǎƛǘȅΣ .ƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ DƛǊƭǎύ - tǊŀŎǝŎŜ {ǘŀǊǘǎ уκомκмс 
   
Winter Sports:  тǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ ±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ όDƛǊƭǎύ 
  сǘƘΣ тǘƘΣ уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ ²ǊŜǎǘƭƛƴƎ ό.ƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ DƛǊƭǎύΣ сǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ƛǎ ŜȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴ ƻƴƭȅ 
 
Spring:   сǘƘΣ тǘƘ ŀƴŘ уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ ¢ǊŀŎƪ ό.ƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ DƛǊƭǎύ 
 
Practice Times: нΥпр-пΥмр ǇΦƳΦ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ƴƻǝŬŜŘΦ  !ŎǝǾƛǘȅ ōǳǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎΣ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎΦ 
We have a short timeline to practice and be ready to play our first contests, so please complete the attachments found 
on the Whiteaker website (http://whiteaker.salkeiz.k12.or.us/school/athletics/) so youΩre ready to participate when 
school begins. Packets will also be available in the school office.  Game schedules will be distributed at practice.   
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

WHITEAKER COUNSELORS:   
We have two full time counselors at Whiteaker.  The students are assigned to the counselors by student last name.  Mr. 
Pat Curran assists students with the last name A-K and Ms. Renee Helvie assists students with the last names L-Z.  You 
are welcome to contact your students counselor by phone at 503-399-3224 or by email;  
curran_pat@salkeiz.k12.or.us and helvie_renee@salkeiz.k12.or.us.  Also, you may visit the counseling website for 
additional information at: http://whiteaker.salkeiz.k12.or.us/school/counseling/ 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

PICTURE MAKEUP-DAY:  Any student who did not have their picture taken or receive an ID card can have their 
picture taken on Monday, September 12th.  Dorian Studio picture packets will be available in the main office.  You may 
pre-pay for your pictures online at https://www.dorianstudio.com/prepay/ although you will still need to turn in a 
picture packet envelope on the day of pictures.  Picture retake day is scheduled for Friday, October 21st.  In addition, 
all students who purchased a picture package will receive their packet and a child safety card in the mail. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS:  The student morning announcements are posted on the Whiteaker website every 
week.  The announcements keep students informed about upcoming events, games and student accomplishments. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

ENRICHMENT ACADEMY:  The fall session of the Enrichment Academy will be coming soon!  This session will begin in 
late September, so watch for flyers outside the school store to sign up.  Many fun classes will be offered!  Please feel 
free to check the Enrichment Academy tab on the Whiteaker website for information, or contact Michele Husseman at  

husseman_michele@salkeiz.k12.or.us with any questions. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

HEALTH MANAGEMENT PLAN:  If your student's health needs have changed that either requires a new Health 
Management Plan or a Health Management Plan is no longer needed please contact the main office at 503-399-3224.   
If a new form is needed please fill out a Pupil Medical Record available in the office and return it so we can keep our 
records updated. 

http://whiteaker.salkeiz.k12.or.us/athletics


ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 
STUDENT STORE:  The Whiteaker School Store is open in the mornings from 7:30 a.m. to 7:45 a.m. and again from 
2:35 p.m. to 2:50 p.m.  There is a wide assortment of school supplies including binders, pencils, spirals, graph paper 
spirals, pens, highlighters, cinch sacks, flash drives and anything else your student may need.  We also sell  

t-shirts and hooded sweatshirts in our school colors.  In the afternoon, you can purchase fresh cookies, popcorn and 
other assorted treats, juice and water. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

ATTENDANCE HOTLINE:  If your student is absent from school, a parent needs to report the absence using 
WhiteakerΩs Attendance Voicemail at 503-399-3120.  Please state the following information when leaving a message 
on the attendance voicemail: studentΩs name, date of absence, reason of absence, studentΩs ID number and your 
name.  Examples of excusable and not excusable tardies and absences as determined by Oregon law.  Excusable:  
student illness, serious family illness, appointments, religious holiday, late school bus.  Not Excusable:  alarm not 
working, babysitting, car problems/getting gas, missing bus, family business, having a bad day, late ride, no valid 
reason and/or no reason, oversleeping, parent waking late, personal reasons, running errands, dropping off siblings, 
stayed home to finish chores, stayed home to finish homework, stayed up too late, thinking there is no school.  
Additional information is available in the student and parent handbook.  All students have the ability to walk or ride a 
school bus to school.  If a student makes the choice to get a ride to school, and arrives late, that late arrival will not be 
excused. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

ABSENT AND NEED HOMEWORK:  Families can view missed assignments through either StudentVUE or 
ParentVUE.  Click on the Gradebook tab and select a specific class to view assignments.  Parents may request 
homework by calling the attendance voicemail at 503-399-3120 and leaving a message with the request if your 
student has been absent for two full days and you think they will miss additional days due to illness.  The make-
up work can be picked up after 3:30 p.m. the following school day after the request is made.  If your student has 
missed less than two full days, students may get their make-up work when they return to school.  Parents may 
also email their studentΩs teachers directly for the make-up work. 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

CHECKING OUT STUDENTS:  If you stop by the office to check out your student (without advanced notice), you may 
have to wait for:  

1) an office aide to become available to retrieve your student from the classroom 

2) student to dress in street clothes if they are coming from PE  

3) teacher to dismiss the student from class 

4) student to get from class to their locker and to the attendance window  

You are welcome to send a note with your student or call the main office at 503-399-3224 in advance to avoid extra 
wait time.  Please have valid ID with you for security purposes. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

STUDENT DELIVERIES/PHONE MESSAGES:  We ask that parents refrain from calling the school to leave a message 
for their student except for emergency situations.  Due to the high volume of activity in the office, we cannot 
guarantee the student will receive the message.  Parents, please help us in our commitment to provide quality 
instruction for your student by keeping classroom interruptions to a minimum.  Encourage responsibility by discussing 
plans and making sure your student takes all necessary items such as their lunch, books, back packs, PE clothes, ID 
cards, sports gear, wallets, house keys, lunch/dance money and homework with them to school. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

MEDICATION IN SCHOOL:  For the safety of all our students, we are reminding parents that ALL medications 
(including cough drops or asprin) MUST be checked in to the office by a parent if it needs to administered at 
school.  Medication must be in the original container and parents must sign a blue Medication Administration form.  
Medication can only be given according to directions or doctors' orders.  Unidentified medicine in baggies or 
envelopes will not be given to students per district policy.  Inhalers and emergency medications such as EPI-pens may 
be carried by students, but official paperwork must be on file in order to do so.  Please check with the office if you 
have any questions. 



WHITEAKERΩS NEWSLETTER WILL BE E-MAILED:  Most of our parent communication is done through email.  We 
send our newsletter, upcoming calendar events and announcements by email.  If you do not have an email address, 
please complete the box below and return it to the school office and we will add you to our newsletter mailing list. 

Yearbook Pictures Needed 

As your students participate in sports, music, and other activities this year, please take the time to submit photos for 
our yearbook.  We rely on members of our school community to record the great things that are happening at 
Whiteaker.  Photos can be submitted via e-mail to overby_soren@salkeiz.k12.or.us, or students can bring them on a 
CD.  (No personal credit will be given for photos.) 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

PLASTIC BAGS FOR PE:  If you have extra plastic grocery bags that need a home, they can be donated to the PE 
department.  You may drop your plastic bags off at WhiteakerΩs main office. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

VISITORS:  To help protect students, school property, and to prevent disruptive activity, we must know if any persons 
who are not members of the staff or student body who are inside the building or on the grounds.  All visitors must first 
report to the main office, sign in and obtain a visitors badge. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð

CELL PHONES & ELECTRONIC DEVICES 

While students are allowed to bring electronic devices to school, ALL devices must be kept OFF and in the studentΩs 
locker from 7:30 a.m. - 2:35 p.m. 

Students may use electronic devices before school and after school only in the cafeteria from 7:15-7:50 a.m. 

 Devices include anything with an ON/OFF switch, including but not limited to: 

Cell Phones 

iPods/MP3 players 

Tablets 

E-Readers 

Laptops 

Exceptions for the Cell Phone and Electronic Device policy are limited to: 

Granted approval by a specific teacher (with Administrative approval) for a certain class period. 

Electronic Devices approved through an IEP. 

 

Violation of the Cell Phone & Electronic Device Policy 

If students violate the cell phone/electronic device policy during school hours, they will be asked to surrender the 
device which can be picked up by the student at the end of the school day in the office. The following progressive 
sequence of consequences will be used if a student violates the Cell Phone and Electronic Device policy: 

 1st Offense: Surrender the device to staff. 

 2nd Offense: Surrender device, 1 after school detention, & parent phone call. 

 3rd Offense: Surrender device, 2 after school detentions, & parent phone call. 

 4th Offense: Surrender the device to staff, potential 1/2 Day ISS, parent phone call, and an Electronic Device 

contract that could include, but is not limited to, turning in the device each morning or asking parents to keep the 

device at home. 

Please continue to mail the Whiteaker Wolverines newsletter home for my child. 

StudentΩs Name:           

ID:         _____   

Print Parent/Guardian Name:         



 

Parents are welcome to visit our school and meet our teachers and staff 

during our upcoming Open House.  Doors will be open from 6:00-7:00 p.m.  

Please plan to stop by as we look forward to meeting you! 

  Whiteaker Middle School 

 New Online Payment Portal 
This fall, parents of Salem-Keizer students have a new, convenient option for paying fees.  Through the Online Payment 
Portal, parents can use a credit card to pay student fees and library book fees.  The Online Payment portal processing 
fee is the same as the fee charged when making a credit card payment in the school office (2.75 percent).  The Online 
Payment Portal does not replace the food service payment system, EZSchoolPay.  Find a link to the Online Payment 
Portal on our school website, or visit https://skpay.salkeiz.k12.or.us. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

Taking Care of Business Turnout 
We had an 89% student/parent turn out at our August, Taking Care of Business Day.  Thank you parents who attended!  

We were able to process much of our fall business that day.  For those of you that were unable to attend; itΩs not too 

late to Take Care of Business.  You are welcome to pay your student fees, purchase PE clothing and yearbooks, or pay 

for sports fees in the main office during normal business hours.  Students who have not had their school picture taken 

can complete that on Picture Make-up Day, Monday, September 12th.  Picture packets are available in the main office.  

ALL students need to report to the gym on the first day of school to pick up their final schedule. 

Thanks to our amazing Taking Care of Business day volunteers!  

Your help made our event successful!  

Nichole Arritola 

Kristen Blaisdell 

Leanna Brown 

Deborah Dean 

Josh Faulkner 

Sonya Faulkner 

Jennifer Howald 

Debbie Latham 

Bob Murrell 

Andrea Price 

Melissa Privratsky 

Tammy Ready 

Nikki Roth 

Gina Schurr 

Jim Trett 

Michelle Unwin 

Alexis Whalen 
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mhtml:file://C:/Users/dearing_cindy/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/VJ5N7ENT/email%20(002).mht!https://skpay.salkeiz.k12.or.us/
mhtml:file://C:/Users/dearing_cindy/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/VJ5N7ENT/email%20(002).mht!https://www.ezschoolpay.com/Login.aspx
mhtml:file://C:/Users/dearing_cindy/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/VJ5N7ENT/email%20(002).mht!https://skpay.salkeiz.k12.or.us/


S E C O N D  S E M E S T E R    2015-2016 

6th Grade 

Aicher, Zane* 

Araiza, Matthew* 

Auvinen, Ellie* 

Bach, Quinn* 

Baez, Max 

Baseler, Ian 

Berg, Eliana* 

Blair, Regan 

Boughton, Hannah 

Boyd, Paris* 

Bramhall, Kaley 

Brown, Sierra 

Candland, Kelly 

Carey, Ashton 

Cleveland, Tyler 

Coleman, Miranda* 

Cooper, Britney 

Copeland, Tyler* 

Curran, Samantha* 

Curry, Alyssa 

Daniels, Tanner 

Denison, Catelyn* 

Dilger, Jessica 

Dunn, Gretchen 

Eggert, Hannah* 

Eisele, Gavin 

Epperly, Sydney* 

Ferguson, Chase* 

Fleming, Anson 

Fritts, Kenna 

Gatchet, Isabelle* 

Goesch, Grant 

Greer, Grace 

Hahn, Maren 

Halliday, Hannah 

Hanson, Courtney 

Herigstad, Emmale 

Hernandez Estrada, Felipe 

Howald, Ameya 

Hughes, Easton 

Ivanov, Christina* 

Justis, Roman 

Knight, Gwynneth 

Kuper, Hannah* 

Le, Nicholas* 

Lettenmaier, Emily* 

Lindon, Ava 

Litke, Joseph 

Luscomb, Christopher* 

Luth, Hunter 

Mahoney, Riley 

Mayer, Madelyn 

McCoy, Aiden* 

McCoy, Caleb 

Mendez, Olivia 

Montgomery, Callihan 

Nepstad, Kylie 

Nguyen, Tyshin* 

Nowlin, Rianna* 

Olsen, Eric* 

Olson, Cade* 

Olson, McKenna* 

Onggara, Jason 

Proctor, Brooke* 

Proulx, Jamison 

Proulx, Jesse 

Ratliff, Jeremiah* 

Rhines, Jaden 

Rhoades, Zander 

Richards, Mattigan* 

Ruiz Diaz, Jazmine 

Rutledge, Neal 

Salisbury, Andrea* 

Salmon, Catherine* 

Schott, Lincoln 

Sheets, Anika* 

Sidhu, Deepika 

Standley, Benjamin 

Stuart, Nicholas 

Tackman, Adam 

Tavares, Hayden 

Taylor, Lucy 

Thompson, Trace 

Tista Cortes, Edwin 

Torres, Nelson 

Vaughn, Porter 

Wade, Stephanie 

Wampler, Hayden* 

Whetten, Tayson* 

Wilcke, Kailey* 

Woods, Riley 

Working, Raina 

Zamarripa, Peyton 

Zuro, Joselyn* 

Zuro, Olivia* 

7th Grade 

Alt, Madison* 

Araiza, Mikayla* 

Arellano, Jackeline 

Arritola, Meghan 

Barajas, Junuen 

Beebe, Jessikah 

Bell, Jaeden 

Besa, Annie-Leigh* 

Biondi, Isabella* 

Brown, Alyssa 

Buss, Kennedy* 

Butani, Neera* 

Cabrera Ortiz, Jennifer 

Canini, Rian 

Cartwright, Olivia 

Chen, Jasmine* 

Christensen, Ryder 

Colfax, Allison* 

Condello, Hannah* 

Damisch, Olivya 

Dean, Eliana 

Domoslai, Jeffrey 

Doutt, Leah* 

Downing, Evan* 

Dubois, Madyson 

Faulkner, Naia* 

Garcia-Cutter, Meiya 

Garland, Cole* 

Gates, Sydney* 

Gee, Michelle* 

Gillett, Savannah 

Grimmer, Rebekah 

Guidotti, Alexander 

Hadley, Makayla* 

Hall, Alivia 

Hartsook, Joseph 

Hawley, Ashley* 

Heath, Nicholas 

Hiatt, Akacia 

Hiebenthal, Heidi 

Hodson, Emily* 

Holiman, Jessica 

Howard, Grace 

Hubbard, Griffen 

Hudkins, Esther* 

Huffman, Caitlin 

Jackson, Brady 

Jacobsen, Zachary 

Johnson, Isaac* 

Junker, Bryce 

Kenworthy, Hannah 

Kosieracki, Alexis 

Kramer, Emily 

Laetzsch, Lillien 

Lane, Sierra 

LeBaron, Hannah 

Lindon, Kaleb 

Ling, Layne* 

Ling, Zane* 

Long, Madison* 

Lyda, Ashlyn 

Martin, Kyle* 

Matthews, Daniel 

Mehlhoff, Matthew 

Meithof, Nathan 

Melting, Grace 

Miller, Kamryn 

Moore, Tamalynn 

Morris, Leilani* 

Morris, Sydney 

Mosgrove, Devon* 

Muchmore, Shayla 

Myers, Elise* 

Negrete, Jennifer 

Olafson, Paige 

Olivo, Dante* 

Palmer, Emily 

Parks, Cameron 

Peton, Kate 

Prince, Austin 

Proctor, Mackenzie 

Ramirez, Camila 

Ronning, Katherine* 

Roth, Benjamin* 

Russell, Nicole* 

Salazar, Karla* 

Samples, Ashlin 

Schurr, Ethan 

Shepherd, Chloe  

Sinclair, Penelope 

Snyder, Lily* 

Stephen, Emma* 

Straw, Tobias* 

Terrazas, Reyna* 

Thompson, Trevor* 

Trammell, Madyson 

Vasas, Colin 

Wagner, Samantha 

Walker, Isabella 

Weathers, Adrien 

Weathers, Kyle 

Welch, Cierra 

Whalen, Ethan 

Woomer, Emerson* 

Young, Camille 

Youngblutt, Lucy 

Zepeda, Jazmin 

8th Grade 

Alfano, Samantha 

Baez, Jack 

Barker, Erik* 

Bell, Alexia 

Bell, Kaylee 

Bielby, Madeline* 

Brunk, Sebastian 

Canate, Jacob 

Canchola-Enriquez, Victoria* 

Cardona, Jacquelin 

Cepeda, Alexa* 

Dean, Kylie* 

Doerfler, Ashley* 

Dunn, Ingrid 

Eggert, Nathaniel* 

3.5 GPA OR 

HIGHER 

*5ŜƴƻǘŜǎ пΦл Dt! 

Farris, Anne* 

Flores, Riley* 

Fry, Lacey  

Garvey, Alyssa 

Gatchet, Noah 

Georgieff, Leeya* 

Gonzalez, Adrianna* 

Gould, Noah 

Graven Bergh, Kaleb 

Hawkins, Seth 

Heinz, Hailey* 

Hernandez, Zameria 

Herrera, Andres 

Hudson, Lainie 

Hughes, Haley 

Jarnagin, McKinsey* 

Jennings, Kendyl* 

Johnson, Veronica 

Lelack, Noah 

Logan, Caleb 

Luscomb, Maya* 

Maciel Maciel, Marissa 

Marino, Serena* 

Martinez, Hannah 

McElhaney, Carly 

McKay, Alexis 

Metz, Lanah* 

Millis, Keeli 

Mueller, Mia* 

Oconnor, Tyler 

Okada, Daniel 

Ortiz, Marisa 

Parra, Gilbert 

Patton, Joshua 

Prater, Jacob* 

Provost, Megan* 

Rice, Anthony 

Salazar, Lillian 

Sandoval, Nicandro 

Schindler, Brian* 

Sjullie, Konnor* 

Springer, Sion 

Thompson, Tate 

Thomson, Ian 

Thurlow, Layton* 

Trammell, Grace 

Verhaeghe, Elizabeth* 

Villarreal, Alejandro 

Wagner, Charles 

Walling, Jason JR. 

Weathers, Nicholas* 

Whitfield, Kacey 

Wirt, Paytonn 



 

Dear Parents, 

We are delighted that the number of students, parents, and community members attending high school varsity athletic events is 

increasing!  This does, however, make additional safety precautions necessary.  Therefore, the district has established the following 

procedure to help ensure the safety of our children. 
  

Elementary and middle school students attending any varsity sporting event should be 

accompanied by an adult and should sit in the bleachers with this adult.  We no longer allow 

students to stand in groups or roam the athletic complex unless they are going to or coming from 

restrooms or the concession stand. 
  

We realize parents and students may find this inconvenient at times, but we believe we need to address the safety and well being 

of our students, staff, and patrons.  If you have questions concerning these procedures, please call McNary High School Athletic 

Director Ron Richards or McNary Principal Erik Jespersen at 503-399-3233.  We hope you understand our concern and will support 

us in this endeavor.  Thank you for your help. 
  

  

Julia DeWitt, Principal 

NEW WHITEAKER STAFF MEMBERS! 

Jenny Alger, LRC 

Olga Arnautov, LRC 1:1 

Shawna Dolph, ERC 1:1 

Rochelle Gould, Registrar 

Thomas Hardy, Evening Custodian 

Darcy Irving, EGC 1:1 

Sarah Jaramillo, ERC 1:1 

Kara Jokerst, Teacher LRC 

Marcus Larimer, EGC 1:1 

Sally Mann, Language Arts 7th grade 

McCarthy Mayer, Orchestra 

Alma Monrroy, Attendance 

Heather Nishimura-Hamm, DLC 1:1 

Aaron Scott, Lead Custodian 

Paula Stockemer, DLC 1:1 

Danielle Tschebotarjew, School Nurse 

National Junior Honor Society (NJHS) 

Eighth grade students who have a cumulative G.P.A (Grade Point Average) of 3.5 or higher will receive a  

letter in September inviting them to apply for National Junior Honor Society membership.  If you have any 

questions, contact counselors Pat Curran or Renee Helvie at 503-399-3224.   



WHITEAKER VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 2016-2017 
(Please fill out a new form each school year) 

 
Whiteaker volunteers make a difference in the lives of our students. Opportunities are available to meet 
many interests and busy schedules. Please select one or more options below that youôre interested in, and 
the Whiteaker Parent Volunteer Coordinator will contact you soon! 

 

____ Mom and Dad Squad:  Help with supervision during lunches and get to know our great kids! 
Flexible time commitment. 

 

____ Student Reading Partners:  Read with students the first 15-25 minutes of Language Arts class. 
You can choose your schedule, but consistency is important. 

 

____ Scholastic Book Order Chair:  One time per month collect and submit book orders. 

 

____ Library:  Assist in library operations and organization as well as book fair and special events. 

 

____ One Day Events:  Volunteers are needed to help with schedule distribution, PE uniform distribution, 
yearbook distribution, picture days, and other activities that occur. 

 

____ Special events:  Have fun with planning and/or chaperoning parties and other special activi-
ties, usually after school or evenings. 

 

PLEASE PRINT THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION 

 

Volunteerôs full legal name:  _____________________________________________________ 

    (First Name)                          (MI)                      (Last Name) 

 

Are you a Salem/Keizer school district employee?   ____ Yes   ___ No 

 

Studentôs Name:  ____________________________________________ Grade: ___________ 

 

Home phone:  ___________________________ Alternate phone:  ______________________ 

 

E-mail address:  _______________________________________________________________ 

     (E-mail will be the primary mode of communication when volunteers are needed.) 

 

Days available:  Mon _______ Tues _______ Wed _______ Thurs _______ Fri _______ 

 (Please indicate hours available next to each day that you are available.) 

 

Evenings available:  Mon ___   Tues ___   Wed ___   Thurs ___   Fri ___ 

 

 
ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST COMPLETE A CRIMINAL HISTORY BACKGROUND CHECK.  

(Forms are available in the Whiteaker office and on the district website.) 

 

¶ Only background checks done through the district will be accepted. 
You must wait until the background check has been approved before volunteering. 

 

   When complete, turn this form into the Whiteaker office. 

 

Apply Online at: http://www.salkeiz.k12.or.us/content/human-resources/volunteer 
 

7/18/16 



 

WE NEED OUR SUPERHERO VOLUNTEERS! 
 

 Wƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊ 
aƻƳ ϧ 5ŀŘ {ǉǳŀŘ 

 

 

²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ трл Ǉƭǳǎ ²ƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ōŜƎƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΦ  ¢ƘŜ aƻƳ ϧ 5ŀŘ 

{ǉǳŀŘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ²ƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊΩǎ ǘǿƻ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǇŜǊƛƻŘǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƳƻƳ 

ƻǊ ŘŀŘ ƻŦ ŀ ²ƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƧƻƛƴΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ aƻƳ ϧ 5ŀŘ {ǉǳŀŘ ƻǾŜǊ 

мо ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ŀǘ ²ƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊΦ {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {ŀƭŜƳ-YŜƛȊŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜǎƳŀƴ WƻǳǊƴŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎΦ  

  

¢ƘŜ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ aƻƳ ϧ 5ŀŘ {ǉǳŀŘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ  aŜƳōŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ 

ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƛƴǘŜǊŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ 

ƳŀƴƴŜǊ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŀ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŀŘǳƭǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ ²ƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƎƛǾŜ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǇŜǊ 

ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƧƻƛƴΦ  

  

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΗ 

  

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΥ Dƛƴŀ {ŎƘǳǊǊ- ǿƘƛǘŜŀƪŜǊǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ ¢ŀƳƛ .ŀŘƛƴƎŜǊ- ōŀŘƛƴƎŜǊψǘŀƳƛϪǎŀƭƪŜƛȊΦƪмнΦƻǊΦǳǎ 

  

CROSS WALK SAFETY 

Student safety plays a major role at Whiteaker Middle School. We would like to remind our parents to continue to pay 

special attention to students and other pedestrians while they are in the cross walks.  The current law states, 

άPedestrians have the right of way at all intersections.  A pedestrian is crossing the roadway when any part or 

extension of the pedestrian moves onto the roadway in a crosswalk with intent to cross.   At an intersection where 

pedestrians are crossing, you must wait until the pedestrians have cleared your lane and the entire next lane before 

you may go.έ  The map below highlights our current crosswalks, and we ask that you pay special attention to 

pedestrians while driving in these areas. 
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  Whiteaker Safety and Security Update 

Welcome to the 2016-2017 school year.  The safety of our students and staff is one of the 

highest priorities at Whiteaker.  We practice safety drills throughout the school year 

including fire, earthquake, and lockdown drills.  Our purpose is to ensure that students 

are familiar with safety routines and procedures.   

The Oregon Revised Statutes (ORS 336.071) mandates that Oregon schools conduct a minimum of two lockdown drills 

per year.  In accordance, WhiteakerΩs first lockdown practice drill is scheduled for Wednesday, September 14th during 

first period. We will conduct a second lockdown drill two weeks after returning from winter break. Staff will review 

lockdown procedures with students prior to the drill.  Part of the drill will be practicing a shelter-in-place 

procedure.  This means students will practice moving to the safest location in their classrooms.  

As parents/guardians, you can help us prepare and implement safety procedures by talking to your students. Thank 

you for your cooperation in making Whiteaker a safe school, and weΩre looking forward to a wonderful school year!  If 

you have questions or concerns, please feel free to call me or your studentΩs counselor. 

 

Tami Badinger, Assistant Principal 

 

 
 

Whiteaker Middle School Parents: 
 

I am Officer Jay Prall with the Keizer Police, and I am the School Resource Officer assigned to Whiteaker. The 2016-2017 
school year is upon us, and I wanted to send out some information about dropping off and picking your child up from 
school to ensure safety for both students and parents.  
 

With more than 750 students attending Whiteaker, the traffic during both mornings and after school can be very 
congested. This congestion usually occurs for about 15 to 20 minutes before school starts and after the final bell rings 
at the end of the day.  Sometimes, it can last even longer depending on weather conditions.  
 

Important Information for Drop-Offs and Pick-Ups Before and After School: 
 

Please do not double park in front of the school to pick up students.  It is a safety concern to have students weaving 
between cars during such a busy time of the day.  It is much safer to arrange to pick up your child in the lower parking 
lot.  Please do not enter the lower parking lot through the άbus onlyέ lane.  Cars need to enter the top lot and drive 
down to the lower lot.  Please make sure that you donΩt exit the parking lot through the entrance during posted times. 
Other drop-off and pick-up locations include the Latter-Day Saints parking lot on 14th and Lockhaven and also, 
Dayspring parking lot that has entrances on Lockhaven and an exit onto McLeod.  Lastly, the crossing guards start their 
day at 7:25 a.m. to assist students.  Any students arriving earlier than 7:25 a.m. will be crossing on their own. 
 

Encourage your student to be safe when walking to and from school and remind them to use the cross walks that are 
provided for their safety.  
 

Thank you for your cooperation as we work to provide students with a safe start to the school 
year.  Please feel free to call me directly at Whiteaker if you have questions. 
 

Officer Jay Prall, Keizer PD  

School Resource Officer 

Whiteaker Middle School 



SEPTEMBER CALENDAR  

 6 ï  First day of school for grade 6 

 7 ï  First day of school for grades 7 & 8 

12 ï Make up picture day 

13 ï Open House 6:00 ï 7:00 pm 

        Choir Booster Meeting 7:15pm, Choir Room 

        After school study hall starts 

        After school activity bus starts; Departs @ 4:15 pm 

22 - Keizer Area Band Fitting Night, 4:30ï 9 pm, Cafeteria 

30 ï Focus Friday ï wear your favorite college t-shirt 

 
The mission of the Whiteaker Middle School Site Council is to facilitate, encourage, and guide 

continuous school improvement for students, staff and community members. Listed below are the 

2016-2017 Whiteaker Site Council members. Congratulations! 

Whiteaker Site Council  

Member Representation 

Tami Badinger 

Assistant Principal 

Chair 

Dennis Blackman 

Business Partner 

Copper Creek Mercantile 

Eliana Dean 

Student Representative 

Grade 8 

Renee Helvie Counselor 

Jennifer Howald Parent Representative 

Michele Husseman  Instructional Assistant 

Bob Murrell Volunteer 

Justin Pufall 

Business Partner 

Sonic Drive-In 

Jacque Walker 

Teacher 

Health 

Samantha Wagner 

Student Representative 

Grade 8 

Emerson Woomer 

Student Representative 

Grade 8 


